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     September 16, 2011
The Honorable Carl Levin

Chairman

Senate Armed Services Committee

269 Russell Office Building

Washington D.C., 20510

Fax: 202-224-1388
The Honorable John McCain

Ranking Member

Senate Armed Services Committee

241 Russell Office Building

Washington, D.C., 20510

Fax: 202-228-2862

Dear Chairman Levin and Ranking Member McCain:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) is concerned about a change in long standing Navy policy regarding BAH calculations associated with Pre-Commissioning Unit (PCU) Sailors assigned to ships under construction at Navy shipyards. 

Prior to January 11, 2011, married PCU geographic bachelors were authorized BAH based on their respective dependent’s location. Since that date, the policy changed and BAH benefits calculations are now based on the locale of the ship construction site resulting in significant hardships on Sailors who volunteered for duty assignments with various PCUs. In addition, we understand that two shipyards are affected by BRAC actions which negatively impact housing options for Sailors and their families if moved to those locations, and that personnel who’ve received monthly BAH benefits above the amount authorized at the ship construction site may be required to repay the difference.

This is a significant equity and morale issue and FRA respectfully requests that your distinguished Committee authorize a policy change with regard to the Navy’s BAH policy associated with duty as part of PCUs. Absent a policy change, the number of quality personnel volunteering for these important duty assignments will decline and we understand that current scuttlebutt within the career enlisted communities is to avoid PCU duty because of the negative effects of the current situation. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. The point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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